
      

 

 

 

Pelham Board of Health Meeting 

January 8, 2019 

7PM Rhodes Building 

 

Present:  Bill Pula, Richard Hall, Judy Metcalf 

In Attendance:  Meredith Jones, Blair Bigelow, Cory Shumway, David Keenan 

 

1. Board acted on septic repair permit for Jones/ Bigelow at 8 Pine Tree Circle.  A local upgrade 

approval was granted to allow a reduced size SAS from 400 sq. feet required to 350 sq. feet on 

motion by Rich and seconded by Bill.  All in Favor.  Permit # 735 issued.  Fee of $35 received by 

ch # 2052.  

 

2. Cory Shumway and David Keenan were present to give an update on the transfer of the Mobile 

Home Park The new rules for the park were submitted to the Attorney General’s office on 

January 4, 2019.  By regulation, the AGs office will submit any comments or concerns within 60 

days. If 60 days pass without comment, rules are presumed to be acceptable.  Corry believes he 

will have all matters in order by March and requested BoH hold public hearing at their meeting 

on March 12, 2019.  Board agreed to hold meeting in Library as it will be more convenient for 

park residents. Daily Hampshire Gazette was chosen a newspaper to publish required notice. Judy 

explained to Cory she will write the notice, have it published, but the Gazette will seek payment 

directly from him.  

 

By unanimous vote, meeting adjourned at 7:25 PM due to inclement weather.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

 

 

Judy Metcalf, RS, CHO 

Director of Public Health 

Quabbin Health District 

 

  


